
 

COMMUNITY NOTICE: 

59TH ELECTED COUNCIL UPDATES – MAY 12, 2025 
For Immediate Release: June 6th, 2025 

 
OHSWEKEN, ON – Six Nations of the Grand River 
59th Elected Council (SNGREC) shares the following 
updates with community from their May 12, 2025 
meeting. 
 
Stance on Tariffs  

• SNGREC has a vested interest in ensuring that 
external government policies respect First Nations 
inherent, Treaty, and constitutional rights.  

• SNGREC opposes any tariffs, trade policies, or 
economic measures that threatens our economy. 
SNGREC calls on all external governments to include 
SNGR in tariff discussions that pertain to, and 
uphold, our inherent, Treaty, and constitutional 
rights.  
 
Glebe Farm Property Environmental Site 
Assessment  

• To ensure the safety of our community, SNGREC has commissioned Phase I and Phase II 
Environmental Site Assessments for the Glebe Farm Property. These assessments are 
funded by Indigenous Services Canada. 

 
Canada Housing and Infrastructure Fund  

• SNGREC approved the Department of Public Works application to the Canada Housing 
and Infrastructure Fund to expand the wastewater treatment plant on Six Nations. If 
funded, an expanded wastewater treatment plans supports the ability to service more 
homes in the community. 

 
Indigenous Children Eye Examination (ICEE) Program  

• SNGREC has agreed to explore bringing a comprehensive eye examination program for 
children to the community. More updates will be shared with community once details 
are known.  
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